
Township of Bloomington   
Monday March 1st, 2021 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday March 1st, at 
7:05 pm by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Other members present were Town Supervisors William Erdenberger, Joe 
Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel.  Public member in attendance was 
Michelle Newhouse.  Motion (Joe Kirschbaum), seconded (Greg Patterson) was made to approve posting of the 
March meeting/agenda notice, motion carried.  Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made 
to approve the February Board Meeting minutes, motion carried.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe 
Kirschbaum) was made to approve the January 2021 Caucus Meeting minutes, motion carried.  
 
There were no Appearances/Public Comments. 
 
Roads:  Roads are in good winter driving condition. Patrolman Crubel said he will start posting weight limit signs 
for the roads this week.  Several companies have contacted Chairman Patterson and Patrolman Crubel about 
seal coating/crack filling and gravel bids. Scott’s Construction Co said that Hickory Road (from Maine Rd to Blake 
Hollow Barn) if seal coated, the road edge needs to be built up to avoid cracking/breaking. Clerk Jane Patterson 
received an email from the WI DOT informing us that only a third of the Hickory Road Extension will be put on 
our GTA map this year.  Due to snow and ice, the DOT surveyors who came to inspect the road could not make it 
to the end.  The Board and Patrolman will look at the road again this spring/summer to see what can be done to 
acquire approval from the DOT and resubmit the request this fall. 
Machinery Report:  Patrolman Andrew Crubel reported that Fabick has not looked at the grader yet, but the 
serviceman should be here within the next week or two, otherwise the machinery is in good working condition.   
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the February 2021 financial report.  The board unanimously agreed to pay 
outstanding bills.  Clerk Jane Patterson reported that five Personal Properties were omitted from the 2020 
Assessment Roll, therefore they did not receive 2020 Personal Property tax bills.  Clerk Patterson has been in 
contact with the WI DOR, our assessor, Grant Cty Tax Lister and Grant Cty Treasurer about the errors.  The 
omitted taxes have been reported to the DOR; Clerk Patterson created tax bills for these properties and sent 
them to the owners.  Due to the covid-19 virus, motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made 
to waive the alcohol license fee for the Blake Hollow Barn 2021/2022 (one year) license renewal, on a voice roll 
call Yes-3, No-0, motion carried. Blake Hollow Barn will be responsible for the newspaper publication and 
operator’s license.  The total number of voters at the February Primary Election was ten. The Spring Election will 
be held Tuesday April 6th, 2021.  
 
Next Monthly Board Meeting will be Monday, April 5th, 2021 
      
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


